Catawba County JCPC Board Meeting		November 15, 2022
Catawba County Juvenile Crime Prevention Council
Minutes November 15, 2022
Present:  Maria Ballard, Ron Carson, Jennie Connor, Debra Dunn, Scott Hildebrand, Jennifer Mace, Eric Page, Angela Simmons, Brandi Tolbert.
Excused:  Ronn Abernathy, Mark Bumgardner, Lt. Andy Kerley, Hon. Clifton Smith.
Agencies attending:  Renee Lewis – Repay; Chris White, Cathy Starnes – CRC; Kimberly Townsend– Kids at Work; Beth Ledbetter – Family Guidance Center; Tim Cook – Cognitive Connection.
Staff attending: Megan Webster and Philip Toelkes.
The meeting was opened by Brandi at 11:30 am.  She invited everyone to make introductions.
[bookmark: _Hlk103085108][bookmark: _Hlk116463101]The minutes from the October meeting were reviewed.  Jennie made a motion to approve and Jennifer seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Report from the State:  Megan announced that YASI training was held yesterday for service providers.  She distributed a monthly report for each funded program that included the number of clients admitted and terminated.
Megan reported that there continues to be a staffing crisis in juvenile detention and Youth Development Facilities.  Court Counselors are being asked to volunteer to address these shortages.
Report from Juvenile Justice:  On behalf of the Court Counselor’s Office, David Hughey reported there are five vacancies in Catawba County.  They are seeing an increase in the number of truancy cases and assault cases referred by the schools.   
Governance:  Brandi asked for volunteers to monitor the funded programs.   
Family Guidance Center:  Scott; 	Conflict Resolution:  Brandi; Cognitive Connection:  Maria; Repay: Deb; Aspire:  Jennie.    
Finance:  Philip reported the administrative budget was on track.  
Jennifer reported there were $2,215.00 in allocated funds available for programs this year and she had received three requests. Family Guidance requested $500 for vehicle maintenance; Repay asked for $2,215 for office supplies, space and furniture; and Aspire requested $2,215 for additional hours for staff.  
The Board asked each program specific questions regarding their proposals.  Renee then withdrew her modification request.  After discussion, Brandi indicated she would abstain from voting due to a conflict.  Scott made a motion to fully fund Aspire’s proposal and Maria seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  
Outreach:  Brandi reported the committee completed the annual data review on October 24, 2022.  As a recommendation from the Outreach Committee, the Board was presented the Draft Risk/Need Data Summary for FY 23-24.  After discussion, the motion passed unanimously.  
Renee asked if she could give the quarterly report from Repay and Brandi agreed.  Regarding the Just Girls program, Renee indicated they served seven clients during the first quarter,  They are presently using space donated by the United Way Offices in Hickory.  The SAIS component had received a large number of referrals with some children going to group homes upon completion of services.  
The next meeting is scheduled for February 21, 2023.
Respectfully submitted,
Philip Toelkes
